Terrebonne Community School

TERREBONNE



TRIBUNE

January 2018

At Terrebonne Community School we provide a positive environment and challenging learning opportunities that improve student achievement and produce life-long learners.



Trevor Flaherty, Principal Phone: 541-923-4856 Fax: 541-923-4825

Address: 1199 "B" Ave., Terrebonne, OR 97760

Message From the Principal

Greetings Terrebonne Students, Families and Community Members—

I hope you all had a restful and rejuvenating break and are ready to begin the new year with a renewed sense of purpose and focus. I know our staff is anxious to get back to work, helping your children move along their learning continuum. Terrebonne staff have many great learning opportunities planned to help make this happen in 2018.

The start of a new year has both a symbolic and tangible feel of a fresh start or new beginning for many. As I think about how this applies to a school, it provides us an opportunity to reflect on where we have been and the many things we have accomplished; it is also a point where we are able to take stock of all we have yet to achieve and make plans to attain our annual goals. 2018 is going to be a great year and I look forward to working with you and your children to make it so.

As always, I encourage you to partner with us on this journey called education and to share your thoughts and ideas with me at any time. My door is always open!

Trevor Flaherty, Principal

Special Dates To Remember

- Jan. 1—New Year's Day
- Jan. 1-5—Winter Break—NO SCHOOL
- Jan. 8—School Resumes
- Jan. 10—Early Release
- Jan. 11—PTC Meeting
- Jan. 15—MLK Day— **NO SCHOOL**
- Jan. 17—Early Release
- Jan. 24—School **Board Meeting**
- Jan. 24—Early Release
- Jan. 31—Early Release



Canned Food Drive Results

Once again the Terrebonne community came through with showing its wonderful generosity for helping out the community during this holiday season. The goal was to gather 5,000 canned food items and our actual number of items reached was **5,529**.



The classroom who collected the most items was Mrs. Ronhaar's 4th grade class. Their final tally was <u>1,357</u>.

It is so inspiring to be a part of such a giving community. Thank you all for your contributions this holiday season.

PTC News

Next PTC meeting will be held on Thursday, January 11th, at 5:30 in the Terrebonne School Library.

PTC Fundraiser:

Final total on the Charleston Wrap will be noted in the February newsletter. Thank you for all the support on this fundraiser.

Inclement Weather

Decisions regarding inclement weather delays or school cancellations are made in the early morning

(really, really early), before school. Once the decision to delay and/or close has been made, that information is communicated to parents using School Messenger (automated dialer), on the district website, <u>Facebook</u> and immediately through local media outlets.

Immunization Exclusion Day is Coming

February 21, 2018, is the Oregon Statewide School Exclusion Day for students who have not completed ALL of their immunizations. Please be aware, our 7th and 8th graders need a sixth DtaP to complete their immunization series, and kindergartners and 1st graders must have two doses of Hepatitis A (no less than six months apart), as well as their other required immunizations. Please check your child's records, and make the necessary arrangements to bring their immunizations up to date through a doctor's office, the School Based Health Clinics (at M.A. Lynch Elementary School-541-923-5800, and Redmond High School-541-923-8920), or the Deschutes County Health Department. Thank you for partnering with us in keeping our student's healthy, and in achieving our goal of zero immunization exclusions!

You can access our school website: www.terrebonne.redmond.k12.or.us

Terrebonne Tribune Page 2

Check out our Award Winners for November			
Teacher	Mathlete	Reader	Character "Cooperation"
Caudell—KG	MATU	Remek Johnstone	Addyson Olson
Stone—KG		Mandy Legg	Katelynn Reams
Thrasher—KG	RUCKS	Gavin Hartzell	Stormy Smoldt
Messner—1st	Piper Swagger	Caleb Cox	Logen Povey
Wellette—1st	Kohen Povey	Mason Fields	Gage Hall-Baylis
Dunn—2nd	Emmery Clark	Connor Weybright	Jesse Williams
Tobish—2nd	Aubrey Carnes	Ariella Koomen	Lynne West
Carnes—3rd	Cale Fisher	Juniper Post	Shirleenia Koomen
Wagenblast—3rd	Jacob Otten	Kirsten McGrady	Lance Bezdek
Doggett—4th	Kolie Dawson	Blake Barger	Cloee Kirby
Ronhaar—4th	Kayla Manley	Michael Hicks	Anikah Albers
Albers—5th	Miguel Mendoza	Anthony Gonzales	Colt McVay
Porter—5th	Clancy Rutledge	Kasey Phillips	Coen Pearson
6th Grade	Dylan Hall	Sydney Sheppard	Truman Estimo
7th Grade	Jesse Gonzales	Braeden Miller	Cody Donald
8th Grade	Buck Garman	Destiny Groesz	Max Flener
Ms. Attlesperger, Title 1 Reader:		Logan Kirby from Mrs. Dunn's class	





F.A.N. News

The 4th grade annual Garage Sale was a huge success in raising funds for the Terrebonne F.A.N. The final sales tally on your garage sale items was \$847.21. Thank you for all of your generous donations.



You can access our school website: www.terrebonne.redmond.k12.or.us

Terrebonne Tribune Page 3